ST CHARLES CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF THE GOVERNORS’ MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 20 OCTOBER 2020 AT 4PM
PRESENT

                                                S Roberts (Chair)                 R Dean (Headteacher)

                                                Cllr. S Jennings                    F Stoddart                        
                                                R Battersby                          J Cassell                     
                                                J Broekman                         W Hughes    
ALSO PRESENT
                                               N McCloy                             Observer
                                               C Hodson                            Clerk to the Governors
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	WELCOME AND OPENING PRAYER
The Clerk welcomed those present to the meeting and asked R Dean to open the meeting with a prayer.

Owing to the pandemic it had been agreed that Governors’ and Committee meetings would continue to be virtual for the remainder of this term.
ELECTIONS
The Clerk asked for nominations for Chair and Deputy Chair.

Chair

It was proposed by R Dean, seconded by F Stoddart and unanimously agreed that

S Roberts be elected Chair of Governors for the next twelve months.

Deputy Chair

It was proposed by Cllr. Jennings, seconded by W Hughes  and unanimously agreed that  F Stoddart be elected Deputy Chair of Governors for the next twelve months.

S Roberts and F Stoddart accepted these positions and S Roberts chaired the meeting from this point.

CONSIDERATION OF APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from J Fardelin.
The Clerk stated that she had received an email from J Fardelin apologising that she had not been able to attend recent meetings owing to increased family and work commitments and felt that she needed to consider continuing as a Governor.

Governors agreed to accept these apologies but S Roberts stated that he would speak with Jeanette to discuss this matter.

CONFIDENTIALITY

The Chair reminded Governors of the need for confidentiality relating to matters discussed at Governors’ and Committee meetings.
NOTICE OF ITEMS FOR ANY OTHER BUSINESS

i.  Teacher Pay Scales 2020-2021            S Roberts
ii.  School Term Dates 2021-2022             R Dean
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
The Clerk explained that she would normally circulate new Declaration of Interest forms at the start of the academic year.  Following a brief discussion it was suggested that the Clerk email Governors their relevant forms and that they be asked to complete, sign 

and return them to R Dean as soon as conveniently possible.

No additional interests were declared.

No interests were declared at this point, relating to this meeting’s agenda.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 30 JUNE 2020
Minutes of the meeting held on 30 June 2020 had been circulated previous to the
meeting and had also been uploaded onto the Governors’ Zone following the last 
meeting.
It was proposed by F Stoddart, seconded by Cllr. Jennings and unanimously agreed that the minutes were a true and correct record and they would be signed by the Chair at the next available meeting.

MATTERS ARISING
20/21    Matters Arising, 20/07, 1960 Matters Arising
             19/50 Governing Body Items -  i.  Governor Training

              As meetings at present were only being held via video link, the training session

              on the new Ofsted framework would be re-scheduled at a later date. 

             19/52  Any Other Business

             ii.  St Michaels in the Hamlet Primary School

             Ways of looking at links between the two schools was currently on hold
             owing to the current pandemic.

20/22    Chair’s Correspondence

             i.  Foundation Governors

             The Clerk stated that she had received confirmation from the Archdiocese that

             F Stoddart and J Broekman had been re-appointed as Foundation Governors

             for a four year term of office with effect from 26 June 2020 and 19 September 

             2020 respectively.

Any other Matters Arising would be covered within today’s agenda.
 CHAIR’S CORRESPONDENCE

i.   Foundation Governors
S Roberts stated that application forms for two prospective Foundation Governors had been completed and submitted to the Archdiocese for approval.
HEADTEACHER’S REPORT
Copies of the report had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.

Number on Roll

R Dean stated that there were currently 200 pupils on roll with 129 of these pupils being Catholics which equated to 64% of the school population.
Safeguarding

R Dean stated that there had been some safeguarding issues during the last few weeks adding that at the request of Social Services she has undertaken a lot of home visits.

R Dean stated that following conversations with S Roberts and other colleagues, home visits should be carried out by the Social Worker and not by the Headteacher and these comments were supported by the Governors.

R Dean referred to the Archdiocese Equality and Diversity Scheme of Work entitled ‘No Outsiders’ which she stated links in well with the PSRHE scheme.

She added that we talk to the children re protective characteristics within diversity as we like them to leave school being good citizens and respectful to all.

She added that as ‘No Outsiders’ is Archdiocese approved it fits well within the school’s curriculum and alongside other topics adding that while this is already within the curriculum she wanted Governors to be aware of the programme from this term.

Governors stated that the report sets out teaching time of 10% devoted to RE and asked if this programme was within or outside the 10%?
R Dean responded that 2.5 hours is devoted to the Come and See programme adding that ‘No Outsiders’ is another strand which is a personal development programme which is one aspect of the PSRHE programme.

Governors asked if the school receive any parental feedback from non-Catholic parents/carers?
R Dean stated that when non-Catholic parents/carers opt to send their children to the school they choose to partake in the life of the school and follow the school’s ethos.

She added that issues may arise in Year 6 particularly relating to Relationship and Sex Education and a child could be withdrawn when we talk about physical elements.

Curriculum

R Dean stated that KE had been successful in her application for a TLR3 for 12 months commencing on 1 October 2020 as part of the Leadership Team with herself and B Battersby hence this has enabled the work load to be shared out.

R Dean gave an overview of the Recovery Curriculum adding that the school should have embedded all the guidance of the new PSHE curriculum by September 2021 to ensure we are covering all aspects adding that this will be discussed at the Curriculum and Pupil Committee next term.

Attendance

Governors asked if the 3 children with below average attendance were from the same family?
R Dean stated that they were not and gave an anonymised overview of the reasons adding that there is a support plan in place which includes the EWO supporting these families.

Governors asked re staff absence?
S Roberts responded that staff absences are monitored through the Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee.

The Chair thanked R Dean for the report which she had prepared.
FEEDBACK FROM COMMITTEES
i.  Curriculum and Pupil Committee
Draft minutes of the meeting held on 21 September 2020 had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.

W Hughes stated that from the draft minutes Governors could see the discussions held re the Catch Up programme adding that it was reassuring to see that arrangements were working well for the first half term.
ii.  Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee

Draft minutes of the meetings held on 5 October 2020, not including any confidential items, had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.

Cllr. Jennings stated that as the School’s SiL Finance Officer would not be visiting the school until 3 November 2020 there was no information to relay relating to the budget hence an additional Committee meeting had been arranged for 9 November 2020 to discuss the budget update.

Cllr. Jennings referred to Minute 20/F39 relating to the tree roots issue adding that this 

was due to be signed off by Cabinet during the summer though she has not yet seen the report adding that she would follow this up.

iii.  Governors’ Decision Planner
The Governors’ Decision Planner had been emailed to Governors prior to the meeting.

As no changes were made to the GDP it was proposed by Cllr. Jennings, seconded by J Broekman and unanimously agreed that the document as presented be approved.

iv.  Terms of Reference
The Committees had reviewed their Terms of Reference at their last meetings and no changes had been made.
Copies of all the Terms of Reference had been emailed to Governors prior to today’s meeting and it was proposed by Cllr. Jennings, seconded by W Hughes and unanimously agreed that the Terms of Reference for 2020-2021 be approved.

v.  Committee Membership
It was agreed that the Committee Membership remain unchanged and that this be reviewed at the Governors’ meeting on 9 February 2021 when it was hoped that the current Governor vacancies would have been filled.
vi.  Parent Governor

N McCloy’s term of office as a Parent Governor ceased on 3 October 2020 and she had been invited to attend today’s meeting as an Observer.
The Clerk stated that whilst consideration had been given to extending N McCloy’s terms of office for an additional 12 months, she had sought advice from T Brown, SiL Governor Services re this.

T Brown had informed that ‘The advice from the DfE is that you cannot extend terms of office for elected governors though in light of the current pandemic circumstances you can choose to delay the election which would mean carrying vacancies’.

Governors and the Clerk stated that it is important that the correct election procedures are followed and following a discussion it was agreed that S Roberts formulate a letter to be sent to parents/carers informing them of this vacancy and asking for expressions of interest.

The draft letter to be circulated to Governors and the Clerk prior to distribution.

 APPROVAL OF POLICIES
The following policies had been reviewed and updated as necessary by the relevant Committees and were recommended for approval.

i.  Policies recommended for approval by Finance/Premises/Staffing Committee

Accessibility Plan, Diversity & Equality Policy, Safer Recruitment Policy, Whistleblowing Policy, Staff Attendance Policy, Staff Code of Conduct Policy

ii.  Policies recommended for approval by Curriculum /Pupil Comm.

 Exclusion Policy & Procedure, Behaviour & Discipline Policy, Moral Development Policy, Spiritual Development Policy.
The policies had been uploaded onto the Governors’ Zone.

There had been no changes to the above policies apart from the updating of the Approval and Review Date.

Remote Learning Policy

The Remote Learning Policy had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.
R Dean stated that this is a national policy which needs to be in place legally by 22 October 2020.

She added that the policy covers various scenarios adding that the school have included an appendix showing the daily timetable as they wanted the policy to be more structured.

Governors asked if all families have access to online learning?

R Dean stated that there is a problem with some families not having internet access and in such cases as a contingency we are providing booklets and packs of work.

She added that we need to keep the children engaged hence the children are seen or spoken to on a daily basis particularly from a safeguarding point of view.

R Dean stated that slight changes had been made by making the groups smaller for ease during the online sessions.

Governors asked if this could be sent out to parents/carers?
R Dean stated that we want to be supportive and keep parents/carers engaged with us hence we try to provide as much information as possible.

She added that the children have been amazing and have adapted to all the changes which have had to be made.

Following a brief discussion it was proposed by F Stoddart, seconded by W Hughes and unanimously agreed that the policies listed in i. and ii. as well as the Remote Learning Policy be approved and adopted.

S Roberts stated that whilst we have approved the Remote Learning Policy this is a working document hence it may need to be modified as time moves on.

GOVERNING BODY ITEMS

i.  Governor/Staff Training
S Roberts stated that he had attended on line Covid training.
ii.  Link Governors
S Roberts stated that as Link Governor visits are restricted at present, he has continued to liaise with R Dean relating any safeguarding issues or other specific matters.

R Dean asked  Link Governors who wished to link with their Subject Leaders to contact her and she would arrange for online meetings after half term.

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Full Governors’ Meetings
Tuesday 9 February 2021 at 4pm

Tuesday 22 June 2021 at 4pm
Committee Meetings

Curriculum and Pupils Committee
Monday 11 January 2021 at 4pm

Monday 10 May 2021 at 4pm   

Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee
Monday 9 November 2020 at 4pm

Monday 18 January 2021 at 4pm
Monday 17 May 2021 at 4pm
Pay Committee

Wednesday 4 November 2020 at 4pm
Headteacher’s Performance Management Review

Monday 2 November 2020 at 1pm
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
i.  Teacher Pay Scales 2020
The Teacher Pay Scales for 2020-2021 have been approved by the relevant Trade Unions and had been emailed to Governors to be adopted and implemented with effect from 1 September 2020.

One Trade Union had raised a query on an item within the wording of the Pay Policy, therefore the 2020 version is not available for approval at this time hence the wording of the 2019 Pay Policy remains in place for the time being, with the exception of the updated pay scales.

Following a brief discussion, it was proposed by Cllr. Jennings, seconded by R Dean,  

and unanimously agreed that the Teacher Pay Scales 2020 be adopted.

ii.  Term Dates 2021-2022

Copies of the term dates for 2021-2022 which were the Local Authority’s standardised dates had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.

R Dean stated that these dates included the five dates allocated for staff training days.

Following a brief discussion, it was proposed by R Battersby, seconded by F Stoddart and unanimously agreed that the term dates for 2021-2022 as circulated be approved.

As there was no further business the Chair thanked those present for attending adding that as Governors we are all grateful for the way in which the staff are continuing to support the pupils and their families and the meeting closed at 4.55pm.

Signed........................................................   Date....................................................
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